
St. Anthony of Padua Catholic Church 
710 10th Street South · Fargo, ND 58103 

Parish Office: 701-237-6063       www.stanthonyfargo.org 

 
 

St. Anthony of Padua Catholic  
Church is a diverse community 
of people, unified in Christ on a 
faith journey to salvation 
through worship, education 
and service. 
 

Staff 
Fr. Raymond Courtright, Pastor 
  raymond.courtright@fargodiocese.org 
 

Fr. James Gross, Parochial Vicar 
  james.gross@fargodiocese.org 
 

Deacon Stuart Longtin,  
  Pastoral Ministry/Outreach  
  stuart.longtin@fargodiocese.org 
 

Michael Wilde,  
  Religious Education/Youth Ministry 
  michael@stanthonyfargo.org 
 

Samantha Dols, Music/Liturgy 
  samantha@stanthonyfargo.org 
 

Joe Hendrickx, Evangelization 
  joe@stanthonyfargo.org 
 

Deidra Lies, Office Administrator 
  deidra@stanthonyfargo.org 
 

Sunday Masses 
Saturday: 5:00 PM 
Sunday: 7:30, 9:00, 10:30 AM, 7:30 PM 
 

Weekday Masses 
Monday-Friday: 6:45 AM, 5:15 PM 
Saturday:  8:00 AM 
 

Confessions 
Saturday: 3:45-4:45 PM 
15 minutes before daily morning Mass 
30 minutes before daily evening Mass 
 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday:        1:00 PM-5:00 PM 
Tuesday-Friday:    8:00 AM-5:00 PM 

Closed 12:00-1:00 PM for lunch. 
 

Eucharistic Exposition 
Thursday:  7:15 AM to Midnight 
 

Baptism: Contact Parish Office during 
pregnancy to register for classes. 
Marriage: Contact Parish Office 
6 months prior to schedule a date. 
To Register in the Parish: 
Please see a priest after Mass. 
Prayer Chain: 701-235-0308  
St. Vincent de Paul: 701-566-0638 
Centennial: StAnthony1917@gmail.com 

 
 

Holy Trinity 

Sunday 
June 11, 2017 

 

-Jn 3:16-17 

 

Please Pray For…
 

Those of our Parish who are sick or suffering, especially Robert Jundt, 

Tinh Hoang, Noel Drummond, Bailey Gianakos, Jeaninne McAllister, 

John Holien, brother of Norma Holien and Bernie Lies, and Alice Hill, 

mother of Matt Hill. 
 

Our sympathy and prayers as a Parish to the families of those who 

have died, especially Fr. C. James Jeffrey and Bernice Sims, mother of 

Janet Klocke and Marilyn Kram, and grandmother of Laura Devick. 
 

+ Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. 

May they rest in peace. Amen. + 

Administration 
 

OFFERTORY FOR June 4 

 

 

 

 

 
 
*** You may submit announcements to be considered for inclusion in this bulletin 
before noon on Tuesday via email: deidra@stanthonyfargo.org 

 Amount Given Budget 

Sunday Collection $ 11,772.73  

Online Giving $1,917.42  

Total Giving $ 13,690.15 $12,827.00 

   Year to Date $ 616,335.66 $628,543.00 

http://stanthonyfargo.org/
mailto:stuart.longtin@fargodiocese.org
mailto:StAnthony1917@gmail.com
mailto:deidra@stanthonyfargo.org


Mass Schedule 
 

MONDAY, JUNE 12 
2 Cor 1:1-7 /Mt 5:1-12 
6:45 AM +Mildred Bolgrean 
5:15 PM Grand Knights of Council 7088     
 

TUESDAY, JUNE 13 
St. Anthony of Padua,  

(Memorial) 
2 Cor 1:18-22/Mt 5:13-16 
6:45 AM +Patricia Deery 

5:15 PM +Conrad Lauinger 
  

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 14 
2 Cor 3:4-11/Mt 5:17-19 
6:45 AM ++George and Thelma Menne and Family 
5:15 PM +Robert Muscha 
 

THURSDAY, JUNE 15 
2 Cor 3:15-4:1, 3-6/Mt5:20-26 
6:45 AM +Mildred Bolgrean 

5:15 PM ++George and Thelma Menne and Family 

 

FRIDAY, JUNE 16 

Obligation for Penance lifted for St. Anthony Parishioners 

(Centennial and transferred St. Anthony of Padua Memorial)  

2 Cor 4:7-15/Mt 5:27-32 
6:45 AM Dorothy Kulas 
10:00 AM Bethany Homes Mass 
5:15 PM Centennial Celebration Mass 
 

SATURDAY, JUNE 17 
2 Cor 5:14-21/Mt 5:33-37 
8:00 AM +Louie Kulas 

5:00 PM +Joan Mitchell 
 

SUNDAY, JUNE 18 

Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a/1 Cor 10:16-17/Jn 6:51-58 
7:30 AM +Mark Sweeney 

9:00 AM +Merrill Schleich 

10:30 AM +Wally Mitchell 

7:30 PM Parishioners of St. Anthony 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYERS George 

Axtmann thanks Fr. Gross and Fr. Courtright for 

visiting him at home and in the hospital after his 

surgery. He also thanks all the wonderful parishioners 

of St. Anthony’s for their prayers and well wishing. 

God bless you all! 

 

Church Calendar 
 

SUNDAY, JUNE 11 

Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity 

Coffee and Rolls after AM Masses 
-served by the Catholic Schools 

 

MONDAY, JUNE 12 

7:00 PM Knights of Columbus 

  

TUESDAY, JUNE 13 

9:00 AM Church Cleaning 

6:30 PM Church Cleaning 

6:30 PM Choir Rehearsal  

6:30 PM Prayer Shawl 

 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 14 

3:00 PM Legion of Mary - Celebration 
 

THURSDAY, JUNE 15 

1:00 PM  Senior card player group 
 

FRIDAY, JUNE 16 

Obligation for Penance lifted for St. Anthony 

Parishioners (Centennial and transferred St. Anthony of 

Padua Memorial)  

4:00 PM School Tours 
5:15 PM Centennial Celebration Mass  
6:15 PM Picnic/School Reunion 
7:00 PM Concert –  
 

SATURDAY, JUNE 17 

3:45 PM Confessions 
 

SUNDAY, JUNE 18 

Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

Coffee and Rolls after AM Masses 
-served by the Liturgy Committee 
-No coffee/rolls after 10:30 AM 

11:30 AM Fr. Gross Farewell Social  
 

FR. GROSS FAREWELL SOCIAL Please join 

us this Sunday, June 18 after the 10:30 AM Mass 

in the Social Hall to wish Fr. Gross well as he 

prepares for his new position as pastor of St. 

Mary’s in Grand Forks. We invite everyone to 

come enjoy an ice cream sundae and celebrate 

our beloved parochial vicar as he makes another 

step in his service to the faithful. Congratulations, 

Father! You will be missed!   

 

 



 

Parish Events and Happenings  
 

HELP NEEDED Please come Tuesday, June 13, to help clean the church and school for our Centennial 

Celebration. Please bring cleaning supplies (buckets, rags, stepstools) to help clean from 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM 

or 6:30 PM – 9:00 PM. Thank you! 

 

CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION! St. Anthony of Padua will be celebrating our Centennial Anniversary with a 

Mass, picnic, dance and all-school reunion on Friday, June 16. School tours begin at 4:00 PM, followed by 

Mass with Bishop Folda at 5:15 PM. Local band, will perform at 7:00 PM. Everyone is 

invited to celebrate our 100 years as a parish with Mass, food, music, and fun!  

 

UPCOMING PROCESSION Sunday, June 18 is the Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi). At 

the conclusion of the 9:00 AM Mass, we will have a Eucharistic Procession around the outside of the building 

that will include incense. Please make proper preparations for a short walk and be aware of the use of incense at 

this Mass if you or a family member is allergic or sensitive.  

 

SUMMER BIBLE STUDY ON JAMES: PEARLS OF WISDOM Many of us have hectic summers, but let us 

make it a priority, even with our busy schedules, to do something to grow in our faith. Please join us for a 

“mini” bible study this summer (three sessions), from the Book of James, often referenced to as “pearls of 

wisdom.” James is one of the shortest books in the New Testament, being only five chapters, and as part of the 

 Word, it is a great read for us even, and especially, now in the 21st Century. Join us on three consecutive 

Thursday evenings at 7:00 PM, starting June 22 and ending July 6. Whether you have never studied the Bible, 

are a scholar, or are somewhere in between, this event is for you. We will meet in the relaxed atmosphere of the 

Cabrini Room (Rooms 203/205 of the old school), and wine and cheese will be served. Call or email Joe with 

any questions: 701-237-6063 or joe@stanthonyfargo.org 
 

Religious Education and Youth 
 

VBS REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN Register online at stanthonyfargo.org/religious-education or by 

completing a sheet available in the bin near the Gathering Place bulletin board. Kids going into grades 1 – 7 

may participate during the camp. $30/child includes all materials, supplies and snacks for the five-day camp, 

which will run from 1:00 – 5:00 PM, July 17-21. Contact Michael in the office with questions. 

LAY MINISTERS THIRD SUNDAY 

 SATURDAY 
5:00 PM 

SUNDAY 
7:30 AM 

SUNDAY 
9:00 AM 

SUNDAY 
10:30 AM 

SUNDAY 
7:30 PM 

PROCLAIMERS Helen Steffens John McLaughlin 
Kathleen Setness 

Tom Smith 
April Mitchell 

Jeff Bozovsky Michael Wilde 
 

ALTAR SERVERS         Mel Oduor 
Therese Oduor 

Brady Ouart 
Jayden Ouart 

Isaac Kinzler 
Jacob Kinzler 

Carter Mitchell 

Taylor Schmidt 
Grace Madsen 
Nick Newsam 

Katrina Gietzen 
Lucas Gietzen 
Mara Nielsen 
Anna Seefeldt 

HOSPITALITY Matt and Laura 
Devick 

 Troy and Rose 
Pedersen 

Jim and Mary 
Bodensteiner 

JR and Carleen 
Madsen 

 

EXTRAORDINARY 
MINISTERS 

OF 
HOLY 

COMMUNION 

Cheryl Cameron 
Brian Herding 
Diane Herding 
Peter Oduor 

Helen Steffens 

Tara Bisek 
Bonnie Kroetsch 

Ken Kroetsch 
Chuck Ruzicka 

Shirley Sweeney 

Gerry Grensteiner 
Linette Knoll 

Pat Knoll 
Cindy Longtin 
Troy Pedersen 

JR Madsen 
Tom Nagel 
Troy Schuh 

Chris Thoms 
Mike Traen 

Steve Cossette 
Jeaninne McAllister 

Joan Schaefer 

mailto:joe@stanthonyfargo.org
http://stanthonyfargo.org/religious-education


Religious Education and Youth, cont.  
 

VBS HELP NEEDED!  Some helpers are still needed to make Vacation Bible School the most exciting week of 

the summer for our students. If you or one of your older children are crafty, like to teach kids, consider yourself 

an inventor, enjoy music, are handy in the kitchen, OR just feel called to help out with preparations, please 

contact Michael: 701-237-6063 or michael@stanthonyfargo.org 

 

Here are  of the positions we’re looking for: 

Crew Leaders:  Completed 6th grade or older 

Station Leaders: adults able to lead a classroom  

Idea Drafters and Architects: The planning team (meets twice before VBS) 

 

Community and Diocesan Activities  
 

INTERNATIONAL PILGRIM VIRGIN STATUE of Our Lady of Fatima will be hosted by Sts. Anne & 

Joachim Church, Fargo, this Monday, June 12 at 7:00 PM. The statute is part of the Fatima Centennial US Tour 

for Peace, in honor of the centennial anniversary of the Fatima apparitions. There will be a prayer service and 

short presentation. Adoration, the Rosary, and confessions will all be available. All are welcome! 

 

ICE CREAM APPRECIATION SOCIAL 40 Days for Life of North Dakota invites all participants, sidewalk 

advocates, and prayer supporters to an ice cream social. State Senator Janne Myrdal will speak on “The First 

100 DAYS” and update us on current legislative action to protect human life. The Committee will share about 

local sidewalk activities and guests will be invited to share their stories and insights. Join us Monday, June 12 

from 6:30 – 8:30 PM at the Pastoral Center, 5201 Bishops Blvd. Fargo.   

 

COMMUNITY SING The Fargo-Moorhead Choral Artists will be hosting their annual Community Sing on 

Tuesday, June 13 at Trinity Lutheran in Moorhead. All are welcome to join the chorus for this one-night only 

commitment! Rehearsal is at 6:00 PM and the concert is at 8:00 PM. This year’s theme is ‘Music of the 

American Spirit’, and an offering will be taken to benefit the Honor Flight program. There is no cost to 

participate – come one and come all! (You can participate as a singer, or just show up for the concert at 8:00 

PM!) 
 

UPCOMING CDA MEETING Catholic woman! Yes, you! You are invited to the next meeting of Catholic 

Daughters at St. Anthony's parish on Tuesday, June 13! We meet for Holy Mass at 5:15 PM, followed by 

supper and new member reception. This is our last meeting until September, so please be sure and get in on the 

fun! If you have questions about Catholic Daughters, call Tacita at 701-403-4732. See you there! 

 

SILVER ANNIVERSARY You are invited to celebrate the 25th Anniversary of Ordination to the Priesthood of 

Fr. Leo C. Kinney at the Cathedral of St. Mary, Fargo, on Wednesday, June 14, beginning at 6:00 PM with 

Evening Prayer. Supper and a program will follow.  RSVP by calling Sandra at the Cathedral office: 701-235-

4289 or email Sandra@cathedralofstmary.com 

 

WILL YOU HELP TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE? Golfers from throughout North Dakota will be golfing in 

FirstChoice Clinic’s  23rd Golf Fundraising Event on Tuesday, June 20 at Rose Creek in Fargo. We ask that you 

consider supporting our golfers in this event or join our team.  All proceeds go directly to FirstChoice Clinic to 

serve those facing an unplanned pregnancy in our communities. Serving Bismarck, Fargo, Devils Lake and 

surrounding areas, we are proud to say we change lives. Make a difference by donating online at 

teamfirstchoice.com or by calling Mona at 701-237-5902. 

 

 

mailto:michael@stanthonyfargo.org
mailto:Sandra@cathedralofstmary.com


Community and Diocesan Activities, cont.  
 

VOLUNTEER CAMP Fraser, Ltd.’s 16th Annual Volunteer Camp takes place from August 7 -11 for kids ages 

9-13. Volunteering is good for you and your community! Kids that volunteer feel good about themselves when 

they make their community a better place to live. Camp is five mornings of fun starting at 8:30 AM and ending 

at 12:00 PM The cost is $15/child and registration information is available at www.fraserltd.org 

 

PUTT 4 A PURPOSE Bishop Folda invites you to the 11th Annual Bishop’s Charity Golf Classic, benefiting 

Seminarian Education and Youth Programs. Join the fun and fellowship by heading to Rose Creek Golf Course 

in south Fargo on Monday, August 7 for a round of golf, dinner, and prizes. Register 3 golfers and bring your 

priest, deacon or seminarian as your 4th player for free! Register online at: www.fargodicocese.org/puttpurpose 

If you are not a golfer, please consider sponsoring a priest or seminarian or a hole on the golf course. Your 

contribution will help support the event and defray costs. For further info, contact Steve Schons at 701-356-

7926 or steve.schons@fargodicocese.org 

 

PROJECT RACHEL: PEACE STARTS HERE If you are struggling with difficult emotions after an abortion, 

you are not alone. For confidential registration and information on meetings, please call 844-789-4829 or find 

us online at www.projectrachelfargo.org 

 

JOB OPENING: BOOKKEEPING ASSISTANT/SAFE ENVIRONMENT COORDINATOR St. Joseph’s 

Parish in Moorhead is seeking a part-time (10 hours/week) bookkeeping assistant/safe environment coordinator 

for the parish office. Duties include, but are not limited to: preparing accounts payable documents, keying 

invoices and printing checks, preparing deposits, posting school payments to TADS and Educate software and 

maintaining the safe environment database for the parish. The qualified candidate will have a 

bookkeeping/accounting background and must be a practicing Catholic. Knowledge of Microsoft Word and 

Excel are required. Compensation will be commensurate with experience. Send resume and references to: St. 

Joseph’s Parish, Attn: Kim Noel; 218 10th St. S., Moorhead, MN 56560 or e-mail: knoel@stjoesmhd.com 

 

ICONOGRAPHY WORKSHOP Spirit of Life Catholic Church in Mandan, ND invites you to a five-day 

iconography workshop July 17-21. Instructor Nicholas Markell will lead participants in the prayerful process of 

Byzantine icon ‘writing’, using the ancient method of egg tempura painting and 24k gold leafing. Each 

participant will be given instruction to complete the icon of ‘Christ Pantocrator’ during the workshop. The $395 

workshop fee covers supplies, daily lunch, coffee, and snacks. Please call Spirit of Life 701-663-1660 for more 

information.  

 

OPEN ADORATION HOURS AT OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE CHAPEL Please sign up for an open 

adoration hour at our diocesan perpetual adoration chapel, located by the Cathedral of St. Mary: 

Sunday (4:00 AM, 5:00 AM, 4:00 PM) - OPEN – need adorer 

Sunday (12:00 AM, noon, 1:00 PM, 2:00 PM, 5:00 PM, 7:00 PM) - need 2nd adorers 

Monday (midnight) - OPEN—need adorer 

Monday (1:00 PM) need 2nd adorers 

Tuesday (5:00 PM) - OPEN—need adorer 

Wednesday (midnight, 2:00 AM, 4:00 AM, 9:00 AM, 7:00 PM) - need 2nd adorers 

Thursday (midnight, 1:00 AM, 2:00 AM, 3:00 AM) - OPEN—need adorer 

Thursday (4:00 AM) - need 2nd adorers  

Friday (12:00 PM, 3:00 PM) - OPEN—need adorer 

               Friday (2:00 PM, 11:00 PM, 6:00 AM) - need 2nd adorers 

   Saturday (5:00 PM, 7:00 AM, 10:00 PM, 11:00 PM) - OPEN—need adorers 

     Saturday (5:00 AM) - need 2nd adorers  

If you can sign up for one of these hours, please call Cindy Petrich (701-232-5985) or Marilyn Loegering (701-

347-4031). 

http://www.fraserltd.org/
http://www.fargodicocese.org/puttpurpose
http://www.projectrachelfargo.org/
mailto:knoel@stjoesmhd.com


The Life of  

St. Anthony of Padua 

(part 5) 

     Anthony spent time 
teaching at the universities in 
Montpellier and Toulouse in 
southern France  but his true 
calling was to preach.. 
     His simple and clear 
presentation of the Catholic 
faith was understandable by 
all.  He possessed all the good 
qualities that characterize an 
eloquent preacher: a loud and 
clear voice, a winning 
countenance, a great memory, 
and a vast amount of 
knowledge. 
    He placed special emphasis 
on the denunciation of heresy– 
the denial of a truth by a 
person who has been baptized,  
which must be believed with 
divine and Catholic faith.  
   For his straightforward 
preaching, Anthony was given 
the title of Malleus 
hereticorum (Hammer of the 
Heretics).  
   He spoke openly to all, to 
the rich and to the poor alike, 
to the people in the streets as 
well as those in positions of 
power and authority.   

 

“We should speak then  
as the Holy Spirit gives us  

the gift of speech.   
Our humble and sincere request 

to the Spirit for ourselves 
should be that we may bring 

the day of Pentecost to 
fulfillment.” 

-St. Anthony of Padua 

 
 
 

A New Order 1957-67 
-excerpts taken from the Parish archives and the 75th Anniversary book 

B U S I N E S S  N A M E  St. Anthony of Padua 
Sharing the faith for 100 years 

2 0 1 7  V O L U M E  1 ,  I S S U E  5  

    Led by Fr. Carey (front), the scouts arrived in Detroit Lakes on       
  a  Saturday at the end of a three-day trek.  They camped near     
 Buffalo State Park on Thursday, south of Lake Park the second  
  night, and in the American Legion Lodge in Detroit Lakes on   
  the third night, returning home by car on Sunday. 

   Fr. Richard Carey, associate 
pastor  at St. Anthony’s from 1955
-60, and co-pastor from 1970-74 
was, by all accounts, a vibrant and 
active parish priest. 
   In the 75th anniversary book Fr. 
Carey said, “Since I first became 
acquainted with St. Anthony’s I  
have maintained that it is a great 
parish.  There is a real love for the 
Eucharist here, demonstrated by 
the attendance at daily Mass.  
There are many people here who 
are living out the words of our 
Lord, ‘If anyone wished to be my 
disciple, let him deny himself, take 
up his cross daily and follow me.’” 

           Boy Scout Troop 11 walked 50 miles to Detroit Lakes– 1958 or 59 

Implementation of Vatican II at St. Anthony’s 
    In October of 1962, St. Anthony’s offered a novena for the success of the Second 
Vatican Council, called by Pope John XXIII, who died before it ended. Pope Paul 
VI led the Council to completion in 1965. About 2500 bishops and many leading 
Catholic theologians, religious, teachers and lay people as well as non-Catholic 
observers and delegates attended and contributed to the Council. 

 

    In 1964, permission was received to use English in the celebration of the Mass.  
The priests at St. Anthony’s took time after the Gospel one Sunday in September 
to rehearse the upcoming changes that would begin the following week.  A new 
booklet called “Prayers at Mass” was distributed.  People coming to receive Com-
munion were asked to come forward in two lines and to remain standing to re-
ceive Communion.  The communion rail was removed. 

 

    Around 1965, St. Anthony’s began to have lay lectors read the Scripture readings 
at Mass.  Music, especially the singing of the congregation, was an important part 
of the Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy (Sacrosanctum Concilium) and a choir 
was formed in December of 1967. 

 

    Sometimes the changes were a challenge for clergy and laity alike!  Msgr. Nestor 
had a  moveable altar built to accommodate the changes.  Fr. John Anderson re-
members how much he liked using English and facing the congregation for Mass 
but he said, “I will never forget Fr. Hilary Bitz coming to offer 6:45am Mass and 
pulling the altar as far forward as possible to the edge of the sanctuary.  Msgr. 
Nestor would come to offer the 7:30am Mass and pull the altar as far back to the 
original large altar as possible.  This went on morning after morning!”      

http://www.newadvent.org/cathen/15571a.htm
http://www.newadvent.org/cathen/12327a.htm


Fargo and the World  
1957-1967 

 
1957 - Dr. Seuss publishes The Cat in the Hat  
 - Soviet satellite Sputnik launches the space age 

 
1959  - Castro becomes dictator of Cuba 
 - The Sound of Music opens on Broadway 
 
1960  - Garrison Dam is completed: Lake Sakakawea forms 
 - The Birth Control Pill is approved by the FDA 
 - Bishop Aloisius Muench of the Fargo Diocese is     
                   elevated to the College of Cardinals 
 
1961  - Roger Maris of Fargo broke Babe Ruth's  

    home  run record  
 

1963   - John F. Kennedy is  assassinated 
 - Martin Luther King Jr. makes his  
                   "I Have a Dream" speech 
 
1965  - North Dakota's first Minuteman Missile installed  
                  in underground site  
 
1966 - Worst blizzard in North Dakota history occurred 
 
1967 - First heart transplant performed  
 - First Super Bowl played 

 

Msgr. Frank Nestor 
         -cont.-  

      The late ‘60’s brought many changes and more new 
construction to St. Anthony’s.   
       Vatican II came to be during Msgr. Nestor’s tenure 
at St. Anthony’s and, as parish secretary, Grace Law-
rence stated, “Monsignor was enthused and anxious to 
implement the changes recommended by the Coun-
cil.” (see the front page for details).   
 Msgr. Nestor is considered to be the father of the 
Cursillo movement  in our region.  As Fr. John Anderson 
remembers, “Msgr. Nestor often sat a the rectory dining 
room table and told his associates about his hopes and 
dreams of bringing the laity to a more active participation 
in the church.”  Fr. Anderson and Msgr. Nestor both at-
tended Cursillos out of state and, in 1964, St. Anthony’s 
hosted the first Men’s Cursillo in Fargo.  A few months 
later, the first women’s Cursillo was held in Fargo. 

New Windows in the Church 
   From 1959 thru 1965, new win-
dows were installed in the recently 
expanded church nave and sanctu-
ary.  
   Bronislau Bak of the School of Art 
at St. John’s in Collegeville, MN, 
worked with Msgr. Nestor to create 
the windows that we have today.  
The glass used was some of the best 
true antique glass attainable in the 
world at the time.  
    The artists and the benefactors 
who generously donated the win-

dows have given St. Anthony’s Church a beautiful and 
prayerful treasure. 

St. Anthony’’s School  

St. Anthony’s School  enrollment  

in 1967 was 288 

(down 337 students from 1957). 

   With the completion of Nativity’s School building 

and subsequent opening in 1961, student numbers at 

St. Anthony’s dropped from 817 to 514 from one year 

to the next!   

   Added to that, in 1962, grades 1-3 were closed down 

so that the teachers (sisters) could go back to school to 

get the education credits required to become state cer-

tified. 

   This caused an influx of 200 children into the South 

Side public elementary schools, posing a large prob-

lem as most of the classes had already been filled.  Ad-

ditional teachers needed to be hired and some bounda-

ry changes were made to accommodate the students.  

   By 1967 all grade levels were again staffed but en-

rollment continued to decline.   

New Rectory and Administration Building 
   Plans for a new rectory were made and in 1966 
the new Parish Administration Building and Rec-
tory was completed on 10th Street between the 
church and Melting’s Market.  A tunnel was con-
structed to attach the new building to the church. 

Religious Education Classes 
 In 1961 Bishop Dworschak initiated plans for a 
new Confraternity of Christian Doctrine (CCD) program 
of instruction in the Fargo Diocese.  This program would 
serve the students who attended public school.  St. An-
thony’s served as a pilot parish for the program. 
 With help from the Diocese and the Sisters of 
Service, and with Jerry Cossette serving as Principal, the 
program was officially started at St. Anthony’s on Sep-
tember 29, 1962.  There were 317 students in grades 1-8 
and 34 volunteer teachers and helpers. 

https://www.thoughtco.com/fidel-castro-1779894
https://www.thoughtco.com/president-john-f-kennedys-assassination-1779361
https://www.thoughtco.com/history-of-the-artificial-heart-1991661


   

               Culture of Life 
                         DOULA AND BIRTH 

               SERVICES 
 

                             Laura Devick 

                                         ●  certified doula 
●  professional non-medical labor support  

cultureoflifedoula.com •701-412-4027 
Member of St. Anthony’s 

  

   
 

  

 

 

 

Join the Knights! 
 

 

 

 

 

KofC7083@gmail.com 

701-369-0647 

   

 

 

                                               

  

 

Please Patronize our Advertisers!! 

St. Anthony of Padua 
Knights of Columbus 
Council 7083 

 Grand Knight—Tony Ladwig 

*All season 
maintenance with 

the personal 
touch* 

701-237-9564 
Remy Bosh, owner 

www.BoshEnterprisesInc.com 

Members of St. Anthony’s 

Help bring the joy of Mary’s love to the 
elderly and homebound. 

Meets Wednesdays at  
3:00 PM at St. Anthony’s. 

Contact Loretta ● 701-412-3558 

New members welcome! 

Located inside Red River Coffee Co. 
2600 52nd Ave. S., Fargo, ND 58104 

OPEN DAILY 6-6 
Clothing, Gifts, Jewelry, Handmade Rosaries,  

Fargo Girl® Merchandise & more! 
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